

"For we preach not ourselves, but Christ Jesus the Lord." II Corinthians 4:5

Dr. Terry R. Ellis, President Dr. Ricky Dunsford, Executive Vice President

The Hollifield Monthly Update

November 11, 2021



Dear Hoopers Creek Baptist Church,

As we begin this update we Praise God for His protection, His provisions, and for the Holy Spirit preparing hearts as we fulfil the call of God for our lives. In our previous update we stated that God had directed our hearts to return with some of our Prison Prevention team to Kenya and Uganda, Africa in October. We are happy to report that the trip was a tremendous success. We know that God saves the souls of people that call upon His name, however to see it in action is beyond description. Our team for this trip consisted of three other ROA missionaries, two other men of God of which one is the pastor of a local church, and myself. The theme of our trip is found in the first part of Revelation 3:2 which says: "Be watchful, and strengthen the things which remain...". During the trip we held three two day conferences in which many of the Pastors and laymen that attended are already teaching the Character Under Construction lessons in the public schools in their areas. These conferences consisted of advanced training sessions along with sessions about new opportunities to continue reaching souls of all ages in the schools, prisons, and their communities. Between the three conferences we were able to supply fifty-one churches with materials such as whole KJV Bibles, Bible Foundations books, "God's Wisdom Our Topics" books, coloring books with Scripture, crayons and tracts in order to spread the Gospel to more people.

While in Kenya and Uganda, we were also able to go to eight different schools ranging from Kindergarten to High School. In the schools we preached to over two thousand seven hundred young people. The students, teachers, and staff in each school were very appreciative of us coming to share the Gospel with them. Many of them placed their faith and trust in Jesus Christ! They were also excited to receive copies of the Word of God, coloring books with Scripture along with a new pack of crayons and "God's Wisdom Our Topics" books.

Also, we held services in two different prisons with over four hundred in attendance. We praise God for each and every opportunity we had to share the Gospel and to strengthen the things which remain. Most of all we praise God for the **four hundred and fifty-nine souls saved** during this trip. Since our return to the states we have received numerous reports and pictures from the pastors of new schools opening and many souls getting saved. Please pray for these Pastors and their churches as they reach more people with the Gospel of Christ. I would like to say Thank you for each and every prayer offered on our behalf and also for the monies that were given to make this trip possible. If you would like for us to come and share some of the pictures and more wonderful details of the trip please contact us to set up a time that we may come by and present these at your church. Lastly, since our return we are excited to continue teaching the CUC lessons here in the states. Some of the schools are allowing us to come in person while others are still asking us to send the lessons by video instead. Please pray for us as we would love to be back in person to all of the schools that we have been ministering to.

Your servants for Christ, The Hollifield's Marvin, Pam, Ashley, Levi

Thank you for your support for September of \$200.00 and October of \$200.00.